



Campus Police Committee

Minutes

MEETING TYPE:

X

Staff**Product/Project****Special****Date: November 15, 2023****Starting Time: 1:32 p.m.****Ending Time: 2:14 p.m.****Place: Teams/PD-128**

Chairperson: Thomas Daily

Present:	Advisor:	Chief Chris Moore
	Classified Unit Employee:	Thomas Daily
	Classified Unit Employee:	Lisa Casas
	Public Safety/Fire:	William "Skip" Clark
	Faculty Representative:	Craig Chamberlin
	CAST:	Michelle Fifield
	Faculty Representative:	GI Wilson
	Police Sergeant:	Jesus Montes
	Police Sergeant :	Daniel Lopez
	Associate Student Gov't:	Dana Mendez Garcia
	Classified Unit Employee:	Yvette Maynard
	Faculty Representative:	Ryan Williams
Not Present:	Faculty Representative:	Tom Medel
	CAST:	Jill D'Errico
	Associate Student Gov't:	Sina Laie
	Associate Student Gov't:	Christopher Mendez Garcia

RECORDER: Candy Santos

I. CALL TO ORDER/INTRODUCTION

Chief Moore will be facilitating the meeting.

DISCUSSION ITEM(S)- OLD BUSINESS**DISCUSSION ITEM(S) - NEW BUSINESS**

1. CHIEF MOORE: Title 5-best practices for policing. Will work on putting more content regarding this.

2. CHIEF MOORE: shares event summaries done prior to the meeting: Community Outreach
 - PCTV interviews
 - Telescope Interviews
 - Trunk or Treat
 - Forum Raising Scholars
 - Secured Home football games at the Escondido High School
 - LGBTQ+ Coffee with a Cop done on 10/11/2023.
 - Will do a Coffee with a Cop with TLC at the end of the month.
 - Training
 - Attending San Diego Law Enforcement Center
 - Officer Trainings
 - CPR classes renewal pending
3. CHIEF MOORE: Hiring update has been delayed.
4. CRAIG CHAMBERLIN: requested information regarding CPR classes for employees.
5. CHIEF MOORE: advised to contact Allison Tyler to coordinate.
6. YVETTE MAYNARD: shares an invite to have a CPR for the spring 2024.
7. CRAIG CHAMBERLIN: will share with Math Department.
8. RYAN WILLIAMS: anyone is welcome to attend.
9. WILLIAM "SKIP" CLARK: would like to offer an event in which performances can be displayed for a Threat Assessment training and will work with Thomas Daily on creating this event during the spring. This will help people to focus on behavior and concerns among others. Suggesting to combine Coffee with a Cop and Threat Assessment.
10. YVETTE MAYNARD: suggests collaborating with behavioral health.
11. DANA MENDEZ GARCIA: would like to have ASG involved as well. VP Sina will connect with William "Skip" Clark.
12. CHIEF MOORE: 60-day Crime Log-required for Clery compliance. Log is on the website. Stalking behavior/public violence incident occurred on campus has been logged in on the Crime Log. Police Website has been updated under Chief's message: Protection, Prevention and Engagement.
13. LISA CASAS: Updates on fence construction-challenging with no water running due to construction incident. Concerns on the front gate and requested for Campus Police to patrol that area.
14. CHIEF MOORE: shares to contact dispatch to request patrol during the break.
RAAD training-contact Officer Forest. Active Shooter Training-contact Sgt. Montes

ADJOURNMENT:

The meeting was adjourned at 2:14 pm. On motion by Thomas Daily, seconded by William "Skip" Clark.

NEXT MEETING:

February 21, 2024

1:30-3:00 PM/Teams/PD-128